NEWTON VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

JUNE 2019

FREE Published independently

ALL SAINTS' CHURCH ANNUAL GIFT DAY and COFFEE MORNING



SATURDAY 8TH JUNE 10:00 - 12:00 VILLAGE HALL

Please come and join in to support us in helping to keep open our church for everyone to use in public events or for your private quiet space.

Raffle, cakes, books and bring and buy stalls.

Your donation will really be appreciated, either at the Coffee Morning or placed in the letterbox of our treasurer – Paul Presland, Redwoods, Church Road.

Appeal for War-time Memories

Can anyone help? I am researching for a book to illustrate the impacts of the Second World War on the people of Suffolk. Did you or a relative serve in the Armed Forces or in Emergency Services like A.R.P, Fire Watching, the Land Army, Home Guard, Nursing or Munitions? Were you an evacuee in Suffolk? Do you remember the thousands of American GI's or PoW camps? If you have a story to tell or letters, photographs or documents illustrating war-time life in Suffolk – please call me.

Call Mr Christopher Pattle on 01359 233217 or email; chrispattle18@gmail.com

VILLAGE DIARY FOR JUNE

JUNE 2019

Wednesday 5th	Vilage Hall Committee	7:30 PM	Village Hall
Saturday 8th	Church Coffee Morning	10:00 AM	Village Hall
Tues, 11th	Fireside Club, Guide Dogs	2:00 PM	Village Hall
Tues, 11th	Newton Green Trust Meeting	7:30 PM	Village Hall
Wed, 12th	Parish Council	7:30 PM	Village Hall
Sat, 15th	Seasaw - Table Sale	10:00 AM	Village Hall
Tues, 15th	Fireside Club	2:00 PM	Village Hall
Fri, 28th	Fireside Club - Palgrave music museum	10:00 AM	Village Hall

REGULAR EVENTS

Mondays Yoga classes (term time only)		9:30-11 am	VH – Call 313662
Mon & Thurs	Western Partner Dance Club	7:00pm	VH- Call 371006
Fridays	Art & Craft Group	1:30 pm	VH – call 312346
Fridays	Sudbury & District War Games Club	Evening	VH - Call 312160

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL HOUSEHOLD WASTE & RECYCLING CENTRE

CLOSED WEDNESDAYS

April to September

9am until 5pm - Monday to Sunday and Bank Holidays (Closed Wednesday)

October to March

9am until 4pm - Monday to Sunday and Bank Holidays

NEWTON ART & CRAFTS GROUP

meets in the Village Hall at 1.30pm on Fridays

For more information, call Carole Langley - 373548



BIN COLLECTIONS - JUNE

Blue bin 6th, 20th Black bin 13th, 27th *Bank holiday 1 day later

NOTICE FROM THE EDITOR

The Village Newsletter reserves the right to refuse to publish material which is deemed opinionated and considered libellous, which may cause offence.

Material submitted may be edited, according to available space within the publication.



FIRESIDE CLUB Meets on alternate Tuesdays

in the Village Hall at 2:00 pm



All Saints Church, Newton Green JUNE

Churchwarden: Vacant

Flowers: May Mrs Wendy Turner
Cleaning: May Mrs Maureen Williams

21st April: Our Easter Service of Holy Communion was taken by Revd. Gerald Drew who was making a very welcome return to our church during the present Vacancy.

He had as his theme -- The Power of Transformation . This theme was carried through in. the Readings and the Hymns. We were delighted to have the opportunity to chat with Red. Drew and his wife as we shared a piece of Simnel cake made by one of the congregation. The cake is a reminder of the betrayal of Jesus by Judas as the marzipan on top has only eleven marzipan balls as Judas is not included.

Thank you Nancy for playing the organ and the great helpers and to those who arranged the flowers for this special service. Thank you to Revd.Drew and his wife for coming and also to friends who joined us .

28th April: Our Service was led by Revd. Liz Law who came to help us during this Vacancy time. She had as her theme Doubting Thomas. We were given a card with a painting on it showing the moment that Thomas had to feel the wounds of Jesus to actually believe. We must at some time in our lives have been like Thomas.

Thank you to Revd. Law for being so helpful with fitting in with our Service yet bringing her own approach. Thank you to Nancy Roser for playing the organ and to all who helped in so many different ways with our Service.

ALL SAINTS CHURCH - NEWTON GREEN - FLOWER ROTA 2019

A date will be set nearer the time to decorate the church for Harvest and Christmas. Any queries, please contact sue on 01787379201/07881383998 or email sue_presland@hotmail.com

JUNE	WENDY TURNER
JULY	MAY KNOCK
AUGUST	VOLUNTEER REQUIRED
SEPTEMBER	HARVEST ALL HELP WELCOME
OCTOBER	MARGARET LOWE
NOVEMBER	CAROLE LANGLEY
DECEMBER	CHRISTMAS ALL HELP WELCOME

Contributions for the next Newsletter by 21st June please to the Editor:

Sue Crawte, 1 Butchers Cottage, Newton CO10 0QE

Telephone: 01787 377664 email: newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com

COFFEE MORNINGS

8th JUNE - Church Gift Day 28th SEPTEMBER - MacMillan

Donations for raffle prizes very welcome! All start at 10:00 and take place in the Village Hall.

NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

is

Wednesday, 12th June 2019

7:30 in the Village Hall

There is a 15-minute session at the start of the meeting, which is open for public participation.

If you want to know what is happening in the village, come along and find out.

WANTED

OLD PETROL MOWER FOR HEAVY WORK MUST BE WORKING

WILL PAY

PHONE TONY 373548

NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB



Guidance for golf on the green at Newton

Upon registering annually with the club and booking in at the professional's shop before play, residents of the village can enjoy nine holes free golf on the village green. All guests must pay a green fee. An extra nine holes on the private side of the course can be played after paying the appropriate fee at the club shop.

Villager-Plus Membership

To enjoy regular, 18-hole golf, residents can take out Villager-Plus membership of the club, which involves paying half the normal full, seven-day fee (£377.50 in 2017-18). Subject to the guidance of the professional's shop, play will be available daily from 10.30 am, and 12.30 pm on Saturdays. A condition of Villager Plus membership involves a free, one-hour, introductory session with the club professional.

Functions Available for Hire

The club operates with a full, open licence, and facilities are available for private hire, with many social functions open to village residents

01787-377217

www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk

ANNUAL VILLAGE GOLF MATCH

The annual match between a team from the village against the Golf Club will take place on Friday 21st June starting at 4.00 pm.

Would any village golfers who would like to play in this match please contact me as soon as possible by e-mail alanvince@sky.com so that I can get a team together.

The match fee will be about £12 including a fish and chips supper after the match.

You don't have to have an official handicap for this match, and you can still play for the village even if you are also a member of the club.

The village team was soundly beaten last year. Let's see if we can rectify that this year!



TONY MARSHALL

It is with sadness that I report the death of Tony Marshall at the age of 83. Anthony William James Marshall was the third child of Elsie and Bill Marshall who lived at Excelsior in Newton. Tony's eldest sister Faith was sadly drowned at Clacton in 1945 at the age of 18 years. The middle sibling Joyce lived into her eighties and had been at school teacher. Tony was at school at St. Josephs College in Ipswich where he became Captain of the 1st. eleven cricket team. From school there came National Service 1953-55 with the Royal Medical Corp. On leaving the army he attended Writtle Agricultural College at Chelmsford. Tony inherited Home Farm, Assington from his grandfather in the 1950's. Home Farm was where what is locally known as the Round House, No. 72 Further Street. However, Tony continued to live in Newton with his parents until he and Jill Mitcham decided to get married, meanwhile his grandmother continued to live at Home Farm until her death in the early 1960's. The house was then lived in by Reg Marshall who was a cousin along with his friend Bob Clackson until the house was needed by Tony when he and Jill wanted to begin their married life there. The friends then moved to 81 Dyers Lane at Christmas 1962. The property was then 'modernised", Tony had the electricity connected ready for married life with Jill. The wedding took place at Assington Church in March 1963 with the reception at the old village hall that used to stand opposite the Village school. Their son Richard arrived in 1969.

During his life Tony was a keen golfer playing off single figures and when Arthur Davey. the club professional was not able to maintain the greens and fairways any longer Tony and Bobby Ablitt took over driving an old "fergi" which dragged a gang of cylinder mowers behind. Tony was always a keen club member and he was a member of the Hambro team which won the cup in 1972. Tony became Club Captain in 1975.

Shooting had always been a favourite occupation of Tony and he was a very good shot despite having had a bad experience as a boy of 9 years when a poacher in the wood behind Home Farm shot at him, whether on purpose or by accident was never very clear, leaving shot in his leg until the day he died. He was also ready to help out at Christmas time plucking chickens and turkeys being faster and better than anyone else.

Always a keen Ipswich Town football supporter Tony held a season ticket throughout the 60's and 70's. Later when George Burley was manager Tony would ring Radio Suffolk and join their quiz answering questions on football and often winning complimentary tickets to watch the game at Portman Road. In the early 80's Tony built a new house adjacent to Home Farm on the site of a derelict cottage. The works carried out by Tony himself, his father and builder from Bower Tye named Bond. The old saying "a man should build a house, have a son and plant a tree during his life" was certainly true of Tony. In the 90's his marriage to Jill was dissolved and he then married Estelle Wilson who was a very keen dog breeder. On March 20th 2019 Tony was taken to the West Suffolk hospital where he remained until his death on 4th. March 2019. Tony is survived by his wife Estelle, Jill and their son Richard.

Bill Milner

Grateful contributions from Alan Vince (Tony's cousin) and Jill Marshall.

GREAT CORNARD COMMUNITY LIBRARY, HEAD LANE, GT CORNARD, CO10 0JU



Opening Hours

The Library Closes for lunch during term time 12:15 to 12:45pm

Term time

 Monday
 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm - 5:00pm

 Tuesday
 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm - 5:00pm

 Wednesday
 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm - 5:00pm

 Thursday
 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm - 7:00pm

 Friday
 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm - 5:00pm

Saturday 10:00am – 3:00pm Sunday 10:00am – 3:00pm

School holidays

Monday 10:00am – 1:30pm Tuesday 10.00am - 1.00pm

Wednesday Closed

Thursday 2.00pm - 7.00pm

Friday 10.00am - 1.00pm 1.30pm - 5.00pm

 Saturday
 10.00am - 3.00pm

 Sunday
 10.00am - 3.00pm

Manager Mrs Heather Welch Staff Mrs Karen Ludlow

Mrs Steph McKnight (Sundays)

Mr Tom Veasey (Saturdays)

Tel. No. 01787 315195

Email cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk

Web <u>www.suffolklibraries.co.uk</u>

MOBILE LIBRARY IN NEWTON!

The Suffolk mobile library service visits Newton every 4 weeks between 4:45pm and 5:00pm.

It stops in Plamplin Close/Church Road.

Next visits are:

2019

22nd June, 20th July, 17th August, 14th September, 12th October, 9th November, 7th December

FIRESIDE CLUB

April 3rd

An interesting talk by Alan the son of the founder member of Perrywood Garden Centre. It is still a family business with Alan's two sons and daughter in the business. Money has never been borrowed for the enlargement of the garden centre at Tiptree . Development has gone ahead when they had the cash. Alan did remark that the purchase of the Newton Road site had made him wonder if they had bitten off more than they could chew. The site is progressing and will take about two years to get to what they are aiming for. We had invited visitors and we all enjoyed tea and cakes provided by Janis ,Eileens daughter in law . We gave generously to the charities chosen by Perrywood for 2019

May 14th

Alan Vince cooked an excellent lunch for members , meat pie, mashed potatoes carrots and peas, followed by gooseberry sponge and custard . The raffle run by Ann Vince paid for the expenses and we all thanked Alan very much for his hard work and thanked those who served the meal and others that washed up and cleared the hall.



IT'S ALL SO LONG AGO

Extracts from Parish Magazines from the past Compiled by Alan Vince – Village Historian

60 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsleaf produced by Rev A G Ensor IUNE 1959:

Dear Friends: The CHURCH FETE is on Saturday June 20^{th} in Mrs Warner's garden (Broomfield). Whatever the weather I do hope you will all come along and help to make the Fete a great success. In the past 3 years the amounts raised have been exceptionally good so perhaps we shall be able to reach and pass the £100 mark.

We are grateful to Miss Stella Smith who is to open the Fete this year. In view of her long connection with this parish it would be difficult to find a more suitable person.

I was sorry not to have been present at the Jumble Sale in April. The sum raised was excellent - £26. 15.8. Thank you to all who gave and all who helped.

On May 20th the marriage took place between Miss Marjorie Wade and Mr Brian Wright. We wish them every happiness in their new home.

Harriet Mabel Warren died on May 31st. She and those who nursed her were an inspiring example of Christian fortitude and cheerfulness to all who visited her during her long illness.

The decision of the West Suffolk education authorities not to close ASSINGTON school after all is a good one and Newton parents and children will join in welcoming the new Headmistress.

Congratulations to Susan Watson and Beryl Humm on passing the 11+ examination. Mat they be happy and make good progress at their new schools.

A.G.Ensor

40 YEARS AGO - Newton Newsletter edited by Frank Rowland MAY 1979:

Village Hall Notes: The AGM was held on 23rd April when an almost record crowd of parishioners attended, in addition to 7 committee members. The Chairman, Mr John Beevis, reviewed the past year and reported a balance of £177.90 compared with the previous year of £324.05: the reduction was partly due to the cost of £300 for a new front door. Mr Beevis reported that it was proposed to seek planning permission for a car park on the ground to the south of the Hall, previously used as an allotment. This would obviate the need for cars to be parked on the green. A vote of thanks was accorded to Mr Rufus who took over from the late Mr Langley the work of auditing and preparing the accounts.

C.Parkinson

JUNE 1979:

Fireside Club: I am sorry to have to record the deaths of two of our oldest members, Mrs Jamieson and Miss Copping. Although Agnes had moved to Sudbury, she had been a very faithful member. She will be remembered by many as 'Madame Malachi' with her fortune telling cards. Mrs Jamieson was able to come to our meeting on 11th May and enjoyed a game of whist. She leaves behind 4 daughters and one son, thirteen grandchildren and twenty one great grandchildren.

25 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsletter edited by Kathy Searles MAY 1994:

Farewell Newton: In the September newsletter last year I ended my Editorial with saying farewell to the people of Newton until the July 1994 issue when I would once again take over the job as Editor for the summer months. Alas it was not to be! Ernestine and I were given an ideal opportunity to buy a flat in a retirement home in Petersfield, Hants, only about 10 miles from our elder daughter and family. When we first came to Newton we were seized upon at once for every job in sight. I became Lay Reader and Ernestine churchwarden. The Church in those days was in a very parlous state. The only seating was on very hard wooden chairs, there was no organ, only an ancient clapped out piano. Ernestine managed to sell the Babington organ, which was far too big for the Chancel area. It was bought by a Dutchman for £500 and is now in one of the most prestigious churches in the middle of Prague. I hope the two young people who are buying our house will enjoy Newton as much as we have.

Gaspard Willis

JUNE 1994:

Parish Council: At the Annual meeting held on 25th May, Mr John Taylor was re-elected Chairman, and Mr Harry Buckledee remained vice-chairman. The Bus shelter provision in Plampin Close was considered and prices were examined for cantilever shelters but it was felt these would be inappropriate in Plampin Close. Furteher investigation would take place. Mrs Molly Watson reported that the demonstration Boules evening had been poorly attended and no decision had been taken about the establishment of regular Boules games. Detailed planning permission was being sought for the detached houses in Church Road at the corner of Alston Close. Concern was expressed about the proposed houses overlooking gardens in Alston Close. Great Horkesley Parish Council had asked for support against a new access road to the A12 from the A134, but the Council felt this would be an advantage to Newton residents, and the increase in traffic could prove to be smaller than envisaged.

S C Russell

JWB Catering at Newton Green Golf Club



THE PERFECT PLACE FOR YOUR FUNCTION

We Can Cater To All Of Your Needs:

- Clubhouse Available For Hire With A Fully Stocked Bar
 Selection of Varied Buffet Menus To Choose From
 - -Sit Down Meal For Up To 60
 - -Smaller Function Room For Up To 25
 - Summer BBQ Menus Available
 - -Meeting Room With Projector
 - Great For Breakfast Meets, Clubs or Annual Awards
 - Marquee For Hire During Summer Months
 -Christmas Parties

Great for any Celebration

Clubhouse Open Daily for Lunch

Contact No.: 01787 377217 Email: jwbcatering@hotmail.com Website: newtongreengolfclub.co.uk Drop In For More Info









MARKET HILL & ST PETER'S CHURCH · SUDBURY · SUFFOLK · CO10 2EH



FREE PARKING FREE ENTRY





MINUTES OF NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on Wednesday 8th May 2019 at Newton Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present: Councillors Paul Presland (Chairman), Russell Bower, Sue Crawte, Philip Taylor and Rita

Schwenk.

Attending: A. Beckham (Clerk) and 5 residents.

19/040 Election of Chairman

Cllr Presland was unanimously elected as Chairman of Newton Parish Council and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office before taking the chair.

19/041 Apologies for Absence

No apologies received.

19/042 Co-option of a new councillor

Laura Smith was unanimously co-opted as a new councillor.

The Clerk noted that there was still one vacant councillor position to be filled. Anybody interested should contact the Clerk.

19/043 Declarations of Acceptance of Office

The Clerk confirmed that Declarations of Acceptance of Office had been received from all councillors.

19/044 Election of Vice Chairman

It was unanimously resolved that Cllr Crawte be elected the Vice Chairman of Newton Parish Council.

19/045 Declaration of Interests and Requests for Dispensation

No request for dispensation had been received.

19/046 General Power of Competence

The councillors resolved that as NPC still met the criteria for the Clerk's qualification and the number of councillors who stood at the 2019 Parish Council Election, that NPC would adopt the General Power of Competence.

19/047 Minutes of meeting held on the 10th April 2018

The minutes of the meeting were approved by the councillors and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

19/048 HR and Standards Committees

Clirs Bower, & Crawte were appointed to the HR Committee. Clirs Smith and Schwenk were appointed to the Standards Committee.

19/049 Representatives to Outside Bodies

It was resolved that the following appointments be made:

- a. Newton Green Trust Clirs Taylor and Crawte
- b. Village Hall Management Committee Cllr Schwenk
- c. Newton Neighbourhood Planning Team Cllrs Presland, Schwenk and Smith
- Cllr Presland was appointed as the representative to the Suffolk Association of Local Councils (SALC).

19/050 Internal Auditor

It was resolved that Heelis & Lodge be appointed as Internal Auditor for 2019 / 2020 and the Clerk to send the letter of engagement.

MINUTES OF NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING Held on Wednesday 8th May 2019 at Newton Village Hall at 7.30pm

19/051 Annual Subscriptions

It was resolved to renew the annual membership to SALC, Community Action Suffolk and The Society for Local Council Clerks for 2015 / 2016.

19/052 Public Forum

- a. A member of the NNPT raised an objection regarding NPC's plans to apply for CIL money to fund the replacement of equipment to the play area, when their recent survey had indicated that there was no strong demand, and why was there no provision for adult fitness equipment? Cllr. Presland stated that the application needed to proceed because of the shortage of time. However, if the application was successful, there would be further consultations as to what equipment was given priority.
- b. A complaint was made regarding the flooding of Rectory Road, bought about by a new entrance for Abbey House. Clir Taylor responded that this was being handled by Newton Green Trust. Their Insurers had been contacted, and there would be an update at the next meeting. Clerk also to contact Suffolk Highways Department to give them an update of the situation.
- c. There are on-going problems with Broadband in Newton. Please let the Clerk know your name and landline phone number; if you can receive superfast broadband but have not been connected.

19/053 Clerks Report and Correspondence

- Clerk to contact Suffolk Highways about the possibility of installation of further speed limiting signs at each end of the village.
- b. Repairs to the Bus shelters will be considered at the next meeting.
- c. A request for installation of a bench in the memory of Denise Scammell has been received. The Councillors approved the idea of installing a bench at the far end of the playing field. Details and costs will be presented at the next meeting.
- d. Cllr Presland to contact Hastoe regarding progress of the proposed development in Alston Close.
- A static caravan has appeared on Lilly Fields, Rotten Row. Clerk to contact Lee Parker for mor information

19/054 Planning

- a. NPC supported the application: DC/19/01815 / DC/19/01816. Building Application / Listed Building Consent - Erection of orangery (following demolition of existing conservatory). 1 Potash The Green, Newton.
- Updates on existing applications are contained in the Appendix.

19/055 Finance

- The councillors agreed that Income and Expenditure would now be reviewed every 2 months, beginning in June 2019.
- The Auditor's report had not been received and would be reviewed at the next meeting.
- All cheques signed and due for signing, as itemised in the RFO Report (See Appendix), were authorised by the councillors.

19/056 Reports

- a. Newton Trust Abbey House dealt with under Public Forum.
- Newton Village Hall There are on-going problems with the Gents toilets! A solution will be found as soon as possible.
- c. NNPT The financial return has been accepted by Babergh District Council.

19/39 Questions to the Chair

 Cllr. Finch requested that the installation of speed limiting signs in Newton be added to next month's agenda. Clerk to contact the Suffolk Highways for further details.

Next Meeting

The next scheduled meeting is on Wednesday 12th June 2019 starting at 7.30pm.

Meeting closed at 9.00pm

MINUTES OF NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING Held on Wednesday 8th May 2019 at Newton Village Hall at 7.30pm

Appendix

Agenda Item 4 Dispensations

If there is an item on this agenda for which you have a pecuniary interest, you will not be able to take part in any of the discussion or vote on a resolution. However, if you wish the council to consider your request for dispensation you need to write to the Clerk ahead of the meeting stating your reasons on why you should be given a dispensation.

Agenda Item 5 Correspondence Circulated

No correspondence other than that listed in this pack has been received since the last meeting. If there is an email that I have circulated which is not included on the agenda and you consider it should be discussed, please raise the item at this point.

Clerk's Report

Action	Complete
Organise New bench to be installed at end of Playing Field	
Organise Installation of defibrillator - Order form to be completed	
Application for grant completed - CIL - CIIr Presland to complete	

Planning Status

Application Reference	Address	Planning Details	Babergh DC Comments
DC/19/00844	Site Off Alston Close Newton	Full Planning Application - Erection of 4no dwellings.	Awaiting Decision
DC/18/03924	Marks Meadow Rectory Road Newton	Outline Planning Application- Erection of 3No dwellings with garages and creation of new accesses	Awaiting Decision

Financial Report

Cheques for signing:

- Babergh District Council £705.32
- Clerk's Expenses £72.61



NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB

Upcoming Social Events In April & May

Social Events

Below are a list of some of the events planned this year

9 Hole Par 3 Competition Plus Supper



The following dates have now been agreed for this year:

Friday 10th May 4 person Delaney Scramble (Indian Supper)

Friday 14th June (Italian Supper)

Friday 26th July

Friday 16th August

6.00pm Shotgun start par 3 golf competition followed by a themed supper. Non playing partners are also invited to the supper.

£10 for members

£15 for non-members

£8 for the meal only (non-golfers)

Supper will be served at about 8.00pm

Please sign up on the notices in the changing rooms.

Connect 5 Quiz Night



Friday 28th June

Maximum teams of 6 but feel free to enter on your own!

Only £8 per person entry fee, including food (pre-ordered at the bar when you book your team table).

Mexican Supper

Vegetarian and gluten free options.

7pm for a prompt 7.30pm start

Wine for the winners



Why Choose Power Plates?

- Full Body Workout Only 30 mins
- Energizes your whole body
- Reduces Cellulite
- Increases Circulation
- Increases Bone Density

levels and a great way to relax, exercise and make new friends As Little as £3.75 per session Appeals to all ages and fitness

Why Choose Toning Tables?

- Increased flexiblity & mobility A proven weight loss system
 - Assists arthritis & reumatics
 - Great for post baby weight Relieves stress & tension
- Stimulates circulatory system Improves muscle tone
- 4 Weeks UNLIMITED use of Toning Tables £25 Single Session £5.00

. CALL SUDBURY 370888 NOW!

HOMEFIELD SHEDS & SHELTERS.

Quality leisure buildings made to your requirements.

Tel: 01787 211485.

FRANK MATTHEWS, Upholsterer.
All upholstery work undertaken.
Free estimates.
Tel: 01787 311133

GT Plumbing & Heating

Tel: 01787 461652

Mobile: 07833 578691

Ask for Graham



All General Plumbing work undertaken. Professional, reliable service.

Installation, maintenance and repair of the following:

Tanks, Toilets and Taps

Baths, Sinks and Showers

Burst Pipes and Leaks

Cylinders (Vented and Unvented)

Radiators

Blockages

No Callout Charge, Free Estimates

Nails by Grace

I'm Grace Crimmin, a fully qualified Beauty Therapist offering quality treatment services.



My treatments include, Manicures, Pedicures, Body Massage, Facials and Waxing. Please take a look at my Facebook page Nails by Grace for all the treatments and prices.

I work at The Hair Gallery in Sudbury for nail appointments and facial waxing. I have a treatment room at my home in Newton which is where I offer all the treatments.

To book an appointment call **07484 648932** or send an email to nailsbygrace@btinternet.com

I look forward to hearing from you.

M.D.MILLS

(BUILDING CONTRACTORS) LTD

All types of building work undertaken including:

Extensions, Renovations Insurance Repair Works, Plumbing & Heating, Electrics, Roofing, Tiling, Decoration, etc

For a free no obligation estimate please call:

01787 373085

www.mdmills.co.uk



Boxstore

The Local Self Storage Company

For all domestic and business needs

See website for details www.boxstore.co.uk

tel: 01787 210350

JB Oil Boiler Services

Fully Oftec registered

Ring Jack Butcher 07885 504036



THIS ADVERTISING SPACE COULD BE YOURS FOR £25 per annum

Sue Crawte, 1 Butchers Cottage. Newton CO10 0QE

Telephone: 01787 377664 email: newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com



Jam Tartz

Catering Services, Bar Services, Linen, Chair Cover Hire,
Crockery & Glass Hire, Staff Hire, Venue Decoration, Helium
Balloons, Topiary Trees,
Lighting & Other Hire Services

Weddings a Speciality. See our website for ideas.

Tel: 01787 311556

Email: jamtartz@btconnect.com Website: jamtartz.vpweb.co.uk

8 The Cloisters, Church Field Road, Sudbury. CO10 2YR

THIS ADVERTISING SPACE COULD BE YOURS FOR £25 per annum

Sue Crawte, 1 Butchers Cottage. Newton CO10 0QE Telephone: 01787 377664 email:

newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com

THIS ADVERTISING SPACE COULD BE YOURS FOR £25 per annum

Sue Crawte, 1 Butchers Cottage. Newton CO10 OQE

Telephone: 01787 377664 email: newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com



Jam Tartz

Funeral Catering

A discreet service which includes all staff, crockery, linen, set up and clear down.

Example Menu
Afternoon Tea £5.50 per person
Sandwiches, Rolls & Wraps
with a variety of fillings

Homemade Sausage Rolls, Quiches & Cheese Straws

A selection of homemade cakes from Victoria Sponge, Carrot Cake, Lemon & Poppy Seed & Rich Chocolate Layer Caske

A Selection of Teas & Fresh Filtered Coffee

Tel: 01787 311556

Email: jamtartz@btconnect.com Website: jamtartz.vpweb.co.uk 8 The Cloisters, Church Field Road, Sudbury. CO10 2YR

TREE SURGEON

M: 07515 288736 O: 01787 228341



info@blaketreecare.co.uk www.blaketreecare.co.uk

Providing excellence in:

Tree Felling – Canopy Reduction – Hedge Cutting

Tree Shaping and pruning – Stump Grinding

Pollarding – Emergency Storm Damage

Free Consultation for Small and Large Jobs
Public Liability Insurance



See our reviews on Facebook



Chilton Office Supplies

- STATIONERY FURNITURE FAX MACHINES PHOTOCOPIERS ■
- COMPUTER CONSUMABLES & PERIPHERALS ■
- FULL COLOUR PHOTOCOPYING
- PLAN COPYING, UP TO AO SIZE

LAMINATING, FROM CREDIT CARD SIZE UP TO POSTER SIZE.

QUANTITY DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE

OPENING HOURS:

MONDAY – FRIDAY 8.30 am to 5.30 pm SATURDAY 8.30 am to 12.30 pm 7a Warner Way ■ Chilton Industrial Estate ■ Sudbury Suffolk ■ CO10 2GG Tel: 01787 880615 ■ email: sales@chiltonoffice.co.uk



Jupiter 2000 Security & Fire Safety Consultants

Helping you make your business safer

The Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 is law and it places a responsibility on all sizes and types of businesses to carry out a regular Fire Risk Assessment.

Don't know how or what to do? Call Jupiter2000 and let us do it for you.

We help companies reduce security & fire risks to your businesses and staff. We offer impartial advice on how to cost-effectively reduce your security risk and/or fire risk. Your risk assessment will be both site specific and individually tailored to your business's needs.

Jupiter2000 a local company helping local companies stay safe.

www.jupiter2000.co.uk E-mail - info@jupiter2000.co.uk 07716 860664

THIS ADVERTISING SPACE COULD BE YOURS FOR £25 per annum

Sue Crawte, 1 Butchers Cottage. Newton CO10 0QE Telephone: 01787 377664

email:

newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com

DO YOU HAVE NEW NEIGHBOURS?

OR HAVE YOU RECENTLY MOVED INTO THE VILLAGE?

Please let your Newsletter know.

Tel: 01787 377664

email:

newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com

If you would like to help support the village newsletter, the production of which relies on fund raising, any cash donations are very welcome as are cheques, which should be made payable to 'The Village Newsletter'.



Many thanks

Sue (Editor)

NEED A NUMBER?

Doctors' Surgeries

Hardwicke House 01787 370011 Meadow Lane 01787 310000 Siam Surgery 01787 886444 Boxford Mill Surgery 01787 210558

West Babergh Safer Neighbourhood Team Sgt 566 Kevin Horton 01473 613500

IF YOUR CALL IS URGENT AND YOU NEED IMMEDIATE ASSISTANCE ALWAYS CALL

POLICE NON EMERGENCY NUMBER CALL 101

USEFUL VILLAGE PHONE NUMBERS PARISH CLERK

Adrian Beckham 373725

NEWTON GREEN TRUST

Philip Taylor 211265

VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

Sue Crawte - 377664

CHURCH WARDEN

Vacancy

VILLAGE HALL

Alan Vince - 373963

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

Sue Presland - 379204

FIRESIDE CLUB

Wendy Turner - 372677

NEWTON ART & CRAFT GROUP

Carole Langley - 373548

SARACENS HEAD 379036

NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL

Paul Presland - Chairman

01787 379204

Sue Crawte - Vice Chairman

01787 377664

Russell Bower

07838 060878

Lee Parker

01787 376073

Colin Poole

01787 376448

Rita Schwenk

01787 210838

Philip Taylor

01787 211265

Adrian Beckham – Parish Clerk 01787 373725

 Anglian Water
 0845 7145145

 Babergh District Council
 01473 822801

 Citizens Advice Bureau
 01787 374671

 Eastern Energy
 0800 7838838

 Police (Sudbury)
 01284 774300

 Police (Hadleigh)
 01473 383430

West Suffolk Hospital 01283 713000

Sudbury Community Health Centre

01787 886300

Colchester Hospital 01206 853535

Misuse of Drugs & Alcohol

Suffolk Helpline 0800 5870421

THE GAINSBOROUGH LINE
Sudbury to Marks Tey for connections to London & other destinations

Monday to Friday		Saturday	Sunday
0530	1426	0626	0740
0629	1526	0726	0840
0716	1632	and then at the same	and then
0759	1732	minutes past each hour	at the
0846	1837	until	same minutes
0933	1937	2326	past each hour until
1026	2032		2140
1126	2126		
1226	2226		
1326	2326		
		Marks Tey to Sudbury	
Monday t	to Friday	Saturday	Sunday
0601	1501	0601	0715
0652	1601	0701	0815
0739	1707	and then at the same	and then at the same minutes past
0822	1805	minutes past each hour	each hour until
0909	1911	until	2115
1001	2005	2301	
1101	2101		
1201	2201		
1301	2301		
1401			
The Village Newsletter accepts no liability for any inaccuracy			
or for any changes to timetables.			





To advertise in the Village Newsletter, please call 01787 377664 or email newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com

Please note The Village Newsletter accepts no responsibility or liability for inaccuracies or errors in adverts submitted.